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An Ash Wednesday Prayer 
Heavenly Father, during this time of 

reflection I remember how you lived the life 

I ought to have lived. You showed us how 

to resist temptation during your time in the 

desert, and through the life you led here on 

earth. As this Lent season begins, remind 

me that I am but dust. I can do nothing 

without you. Help me to see the world 

through the eyes of those in the first Lent 

season, who awaited a Savior and awaited 

new life through you. Thank you for your 

sacrifice on the cross, help me to use that 

time I would spend through LENT to pray, 

reflect, and thank you. Amen. 
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Dates for your Calendar 

Monday 28th Feb Cyber safety Parent Meeting Online – all invited to attend 7pm – 8.30pm. Refer 
to the brochure attached for more details  

Compulsory for Grade 5 Parents – due to the Chromebook Policy. 
Tuesday 1st March Teacher / Parent Chat 

Wednesday 2nd March Ash Wednesday – Sacred Heart Mass 7.30am or 7.00pm 
                                 Emmaus Mass 7.00pm 

Thursday 3rd March Teacher / Parent Chat 

Tuesday 8th March  Grade 4 Sacrament of Reconciliation  
5.00pm- Grade 4S at Emmaus Church  
6.30pm- Grade 4G at Emmaus Church  

Wednesday 9th March  Grade 4 Sacrament of Reconciliation  
6.30- Grade 4M at Emmaus Church  

Friday 11th March Stations of the Cross Mass – Sacred Heart  7.15pm 

Monday 14th March  Labour Day- School Closure  

Wednesday 16th March  Grade 6 Camp 

Thursday 17th March  Grade 6 Camp 

Friday 18th March  Grade 6 Camp  
Stations of the Cross Mass – Sacred Heart  7.15pm 

Thursday 24th March School Photo Day 

Friday 25th March Stations of the Cross Mass – Sacred Heart  7.15pm 

Wednesday 6th April  Parish Lent Prayer / Reconciliation at Emmaus Church  
Time: 7.30pm 

Thursday 7th April  Parish Lent Prayer / Reconciliation at Sacred Heart Church 
Time: 7.30pm 

Friday 1st  April Stations of the Cross Mass – Sacred Heart  7.15pm 

Friday 8th April Term 1 ends – 3.15pm Finish 
Stations of the Cross Mass – Sacred Heart  7.15pm 

Friday 15th  April Good Friday 
Stations of the Cross Mass – Sacred Heart  7.15pm 

Sunday 17th  April Easter Sunday 

Tuesday 26th  April Term 2 begins 



 

WEEK 4 COVID SCHOOL UPDATE 

 Total of 6 positive COVID cases reported within our school 

community in the last week.  

 Learning grids provided to those isolating due to having COVID 

or being a ‘Close Contact’. 

 Masks mandatory for Grade 3-6’s  

 Parents onsite wearing face masks 

 Daily communication at grade and school level, when positive 

cases are reported. 

 

Change in procedures as of Monday 21/2/22 

Families will receive an email from the classroom teacher should 

there be a positive case in the class. This will replace the hard copy 

letters that have been distributed to the grades over the last 3 weeks.  

 

We hold all those in our school community affected by 

COVID in our thoughts and prayers, for a speedy recovery 

and return to school. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 



 

Speaking to your Children about their School Day 

Many parents/guardians relay the challenges they face when asking their 
child/ren about their day at school, often because children don’t talk about 
their experiences, or give a broad comment like “It was good”.  

Below are some ‘open’ phrased questions for parents/guardians to use (one-
two question a day) to help generate conversations with their children.  

Try one or more of these 10 questions next week and 
see how your child responds: 

1. What was the best thing you did today and 
why?  

2. What was something different that happened 
today? 

3. What made you laugh? 
4. Who did you play with? 
5. What are you looking forward to about tomorrow? 
6. What did you learn about in Drama/PE/STEM? 
7. What’s something your teacher said to you today that made you 

think? 
8. If you could change one thing that happened today, what would it 

be? 
9. What part of your day went the slowest? Why? 
10. What games did you play at lunchtime? 

 

 

 

 



Enrolments in Catholic Regional Colleges or 
Other Catholic Secondary Schools 

Information 

Any CRC enrolments or Catholic school enrolments for 2024 that require Fr. 
Maurie’s signature will need to be brought into the office for signing. There 
will be allocated monthly collections of the enrolment forms which will 
occur on the third Friday of each month.   

The following are dates they will be due into the office for signing: 

Friday 25th March, 2022 

Friday 15th April, 2022 

Friday 20th May, 2022 

Friday 17th June, 2022 

Forms will be redistributed to families via the students once they have been signed.  

 
Message from Fr. Maurie 
Back in contact through this format of a letter:  I hope 2022 is showing up fewer confusions and tensions than what we 

were enduring previously! 

Nonetheless, the impact of COVID continues with us: severely, still bringing some serious illness and death, regulations 

about gatherings, reorganisations of our Schools and Colleges – we continue to hold one another and all in prayer. 

And the situation with Russia and Ukraine urges us to pray and urge for reconciliation and a reasoned way forward without 

killing and destruction:  let there be peace! 

Our emerging from slower January into the more organised turn of the year has prompted me to re-engage with you, and 

to draw to your attention areas of Parish life. 

For gathering in our churches, COVID regulations are being eased further tonight.  As of tomorrow, masks will not be 

obligatory in our churches.  The exception for masks is for those who are ‘ministers of Holy Communion’ at Mass, and the 

Priests – masks are required for that ministry.  This parallels the hospitality industry where food is being served.   

It is a good reminder that what we have at Mass is the call to come and share in the Meal of the presence and action of 

Jesus Christ Risen for us!  

As of last week, QR or manual check-in is no longer required.   

Indication of vaccination status is not required. 



Coincidentally this weekend we have two First Communion Masses for children from our Sacred Heart Parish School.  

This is another carry-over from last year’s postponements: these young Parishioners are in Year 5 whereas usually we 

call them to their First Communion during their Year 4. 

In this context of the easing of COVID regulations and these Masses for First Communion, I eagerly invite all Parishioners 

to step forward and re-gather in our churches to celebrate Eucharist once again on Saturday night/Sunday morning!  A 

reminder of our Mass times is at the end of this letter.  We have continued to be people of faith while apart from one 

another:  now is the time to consider being that faithful People of God together again! 

Lent begins next week.  What a great ‘new beginning’ it will be if we use Lent as a time for re-consideration of ‘coming to 

Mass’, ‘celebrating Eucharist together’.   

Our being a Parish comes from the sense of community and the experience of being together in our worship, our listening 

to the Word of God, our sharing in the Meal of the Lord, and our together committing to be on the mission of the Gospel as 

disciples of the Lord.  This is who we are: part of the ‘People of God’, parts of the ‘Body of Christ’ – we identify as that and 

grow as that so much when we gather in the celebration of Eucharist! 

Yes, Ash Wednesday is next week – 2nd March.  Our Masses with the distribution of Ashes are: 

 7.30am and 7pm at Sacred Heart  7pm at Emmaus. 

There will be Masses and Prayer Assemblies in our Schools and Colleges as permitted by their regulations. 

Following this letter there is further information about Lent – including our gathering towards its end for Prayer and 

Reconciliation. 

Several of our Ministry Teams have resumed their service to our community.  Our Baptism Team, for example, have guided 

eleven of our families to the Baptism of their children during February.  A schedule and a roster have been set for the 

rest of the year. 

 

We are continuing with the process of setting up rosters for the Ministries in our weekend Masses – getting all the Working 

With Children cards finalized is taking a little longer than anticipated. 

There is a delay in re-commencing our Ministry to the four Aged Care facilities in our Parish.  A new requirement has 

been introduced which asks our volunteers to be ‘certified’ in the National Disability Insurance Scheme.  I have asked the 

Archdiocese to step in and sort this through. 

That great Ministry of leading, teaching and supporting which the staffs of our Schools and Colleges give our community 

so generously is managing this year’s regulations with great hope and commitment. 

The Archdiocese’s education arm has set up a Working Party to consider the next Catholic Secondary School in our area.  

The Principals of our four Catholic Regional Colleges, Fr Richard Rosse (Parish Priest for Caroline Springs) and I are part 

of this process: it met for the first time during this week.  The introduction spoke of ‘five to ten years’ for the outcome to 

become reality. 

The year is very much under way.  It will hold surprises and setbacks as every year does.  And we will be true through it 

all – in our own hopefulness and commitment in all our responsibilities, and with the grace of God working amongst and 

for us. 

My ‘season indicator tree’ in the grounds of CRC St Albans opposite the driveway at Sacred Heart is responding as if on 

cue – its leaves are starting to show hints of green turning to red:  autumn officially starts next week!  Yes, the year is 

under way! 

Best wishes and blessings to all!  See below for   



 our usual Saturday night/Sunday Mass times 
 information about Ash Wednesday and Lent 
 
 

 
 
 



 
Compulsory for Grade 5 Parents – due to the Chromebook Policy. 

 



Camps Sports and Excursion Fund Applications 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) provides financial support to eligible families so 

students can attend school camps, outdoor education and sporting programs, as well as incursions 

and excursions. If you have not applied for CSEF and hold a currently valid Healthcare Card, or if you 

have an existing card and a new child is joining Cana, please fill out the CSEF form below and email 

it along with a scan of your card to Mrs Trudy Milligan at  

trudy.milligan@canahillside.catholic.edu.au.  

mailto:trudy.milligan@canahillside.catholic.edu.au


Late Arrival/Early Departure and Absent Notification Instructions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Key Enrolment Dates for Year 5 Students in 2022  

The key enrolment dates for students in Year 5 in 2022 who will be starting Year 7 in 2024 have 

been decided and are as follows: 

 28th January 2022 – Applications will open for Year 5 students commencing Year 7 in 2024 

 19th August 2022 – Applications will close 

 21st October 2022 – Offers will be posted to prospective Year 7 applicants 

 11th November – Final date for parents/carers to accept an offer made by the school 

 

      

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

ZOOPER DOOPER’S EVERY 

FRIDAY FOR THE REST OF 

TERM 1 

AVAILABLE AT LUNCH TIME 

STARTING MARCH 4TH 

50 cents EACH 

 

1 PER STUDENT 
                                                                                

 



 

 

 

School Hours 

 

Music starts at 8:42am 

 

 

Monday 8:45am – 3:15pm 

Tuesday 8:45am – 3:15pm 

Wednesday 8:45am – 3:15pm 

Thursday 8:45am – 3:15pm 

Friday 8:45am – 3:15pm 

 

Recess   10.15am – 10.45am 

Lunch        1.00pm – 1.50pm 

 

Mass Times 

 

Saturday 

Sacred Heart 5:00pm 

Emmaus 6:30pm 

Sunday 

Sacred Heart 8:00am, 

10:15am, 

11:30am 

Emmaus 9:00am 

Parish Office / 

Presbytery 

Secretary 

Margaret 

T: 9366 2146 

F: 9366 9876 

 

Cana is committed to the Safety and Wellbeing of our students 

 

 

NO Second Hand Uniform 

Sales 

Due to the need for social distancing 

and other COVID safety measures, we 

cannot currently offer second-hand 

uniforms. We will advise when this 

returns and in the meantime 

recommend contacting your PSW 

outlet for uniform enquiries. 

 

 

 

 

 

School Website 

 

To watch videos from the website, the 

password you will need is: 

PASSWORD: CanaVids 

 

 

 

 

 

Mobile Phone App 

 

We advise all families to download 

this App as this is our form of 

communication. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OshClub is our Before & 

After School Care Program. 

Children need to be 

registered before they 

attend.  

We advise all families to 

register their child/ren 

(registration is free). 

 

OSH Program Numbers: 

Mobile: 0478 022 320 

Head Office: 1300 395 735 

 

 

Cana Bank Account 
 

For EFT payments, please 

ensure you reference your 

SURNAME and your  

6 – digit family ID 

 

BSB: 083 347 

Account: 563 101 059 

 


